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In-line with DFE guidance for reporting arrangements under ‘Online Report’ 

(https://www.gov.uk/guidance/pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools ) it 

states the published report must include: 

 the amount of premium funding received 

 a full breakdown of how it has been spent 

 the impact seen by the school on pupils’ participation and attainment in PE and 
sport 

 how this improvement will be sustained? 

The first three bullet points are covered by this year’s uploads as part of the 

new online reporting tool.  The last point is summarized below: 

How will improvements be sustained? 

We will continue to build upon the variety of activities available for girls and 

pupils who are disadvantaged. Some after school clubs will continue to be 

offered free of change for all pupils, with a % of spaces being allocated to 

pupils eligible for Pupil Premium. After school clubs will be run by sport 

specialists as well as teachers and support staff. Clubs have been run by sports 

coaches 4 days a week at lunchtime and after school. This has allowed for a 

large number of children to participate. 

Our new PE Lead will use the CPD she has had this year to further enhance the 

PE provision at school, through monitoring and coaching of staff. ECTs will be 

able to access specific CPD, and CPD will be accessed to support teachers with 

skills and confidence for specific subjects. Some use of Sports coaches is aldo 

planned to work alongside all class teachers at some point in the year to help 

to develop sports specific skills. CPD this year will develop further links with 

other schools and the opportunities for competitive sport.  

Our intention is to utilise the local swimming pool for booster sessions for 

pupils in Y6 to increase the % of Y6 pupils able to swim 25m confidently. Access 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools


to the pool this year has been limited due to the closure of one pool and 

demand on the only local pool.  

In 2025-26 we will be starting to develop Opal Play as a lunchtime provision – 

this will upskill staff and will create exciting opportunities for all children to 

engage in active play daily.   


